
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2018 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At 7:05 p.m. Chairman Linda Aylward called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman Linda Aylward, Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor

Absent: 

Vance Antoniou, Laurie Cameron

Also Present:

Village Forester, Susan Allman




Village Trustee, Patricia Kalinowski





Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the January 8, 2018 Environmental and Health Commission meeting

The Minutes of the January 8, 2018 Environmental and Health (“E&H”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Chairman Aylward noted that due to the lack of a quorum approval of the January 8, 2018 minutes would be tabled until the next meeting. 

3.
Public Comment

Trustee Kalinowski reported that the Solid Waste Agency of Lake County, “SWALCO”, is updating

their website to include a personalized web page for each of its members. She stated that SWALCO is

requesting that members forward any information regarding waste hauling and recycling that they 
would like on their webpage. She indicated that Chairman Aylward volunteered to be the contact for the website. Trustee Kalinowski suggested forwarding photographs or any information regarding recycling related events in the Village to SWALCO. She indicated that Lake County requires that if electronics recycling is offered it must be included in the waste hauling contract. Chairman Aylward stated that she would verify that electronics recycling is included in the Village’s current contract. Trustee Kalinowski mentioned that Cuba Township is not accepting electronics recycling. Vice Chair Lawlor agreed to assist Chairman Aylward with the information that will be sent to SWALCO for the Village web page. 
Village Forster, Susan Allman, provided the 
E&H with information regarding the 26th Annual Natural Landscape Seminar that is being hosted by the Wild Flower Preservation and Propagation Committee. She stated that the “Design for Habitat” event is being held at McHenry County College Luecht Conference Center on Saturday, February 24, 2018 from 8:00 am to 3:45 pm. She indicated that the event will feature speakers, such as Neil Diboll, Prairie Ecologist, Landscape Designer, and President of Prairie Nursery, Inc. She invited interested E&H members to attend. 
4.         ENCAP- present progress on Eton Park and Flint Creek as well as ENCAP’s proposal for  


additional work at Eton Park
Chairman Aylward stated that Samantha Dedina, ENCAP, is not available to attend the meeting. She indicated that the discussion regarding ENCAP will be postponed for a future meeting. 
5.
Discuss survey and flyer by Prairieland Disposal and Prairieland’s waste hauling report
Chairman Aylward stated that she and Vice Chair Lawlor met with Mr. and Mrs. Schweinsberg, 
Prairieland Disposal, to discuss the details for the educational brochure. She stated that the estimated cost for the brochure is $1,800 dollars plus postage. She indicated that they will be redesigning the brochure to include detailed information regarding the various recycling opportunities for Village residents. She stated that Prairieland Disposal is working on distributing a survey to residents regarding food organics recycling and other various questions. Chairman Aylward suggested improving the information available on the Village website regarding recycling opportunities. 
Chairman Aylward mentioned that Mr. Schweinsberg emailed a quarterly report for waste hauling and recycling. She indicated that she would invite Mr. and Mrs. Schweinsberg to a future meeting to present the quarterly report. 
6.
Discuss location for the Spring event and planning for the day

Ms. Lawlor stated that the principal of the North Barrington School has agreed to allow the E&H to 

host the Spring event at the school. She was of the belief that there will not be a charge to utilize 

the school. She said that she would verify it with the principal. Ms. Allman indicated that she was not 

inclined to holding the event at the school due to the principal requesting to the Parent Teacher

Organization, “PTO”, to cut down a healthy Oak tree that is in the court yard of the school. She stated 

that the principal has indicated that the tree should be cut down due to bees. She stated that she sent 

the PTO an email suggesting that the tree be trimmed, but not cut down. She was of the opinion that 

there was no evidence that the origin of the bees was the Oak tree. She felt that it would be 

contradicting to plant a tree at the school in honor of Arbor Day after the principal’s request to cut 

down a healthy tree.  Ms. Allman stated that she has not yet received a response from the PTO. Chairman Aylward suggested contacting the principal to ask for an explanation or requesting that the school contact a bee expert to determine the origin of the bees. Ms. Lawlor volunteered to reach out to the PTO for an explanation. 

There was discussion regarding the pros and cons of holding the event at the school or Eton Park. It was noted that members would decide where to hold the event pending an explanation for cutting down the Oak tree by the PTO and the principal. 
Ms. Allman asked what kind of activities the E&H will be providing for the event. Members noted that they will have similar activities as the event last year. Ms. Allman asked that the E&H inform her of the location of the event as soon as possible, so that she may begin organizing the tree planting for Arbor Day. Chairman Aylward stated that the commission should have an answer by Friday, the 9th. 
7.
Discuss Environmental and Health commission’s available budget and anticipated costs for the Spring event and the educational brochure
It was noted that the E&H has a budget of $4,000, and has $3,780.67 left in the budget. Chairman Aylward inquired about how much was spent for the event last year. Trustee Kalinowski estimated that it was under $500.00 not including the mailer that was sent out. Chairman Aylward stated that she would like to keep the budget for the Spring event at approximately $1,000.00 or slightly over. 
Ms. Allman mentioned that she would like to mail the 50/50 flyer near the 7th of April. 
Chairman Aylward stated that she would arrange to have all the information to Ms. Torres for the Spring event postcard by March 16th. 
8.
Old Business/New Business

There was no old or new business.

9.
Adjournment

Motion:  Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Chairman Linda Aylward.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:05 p.m. Chairman Linda Aylward declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the E&H meeting held March 6, 2018
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Elia Torres
Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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